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SERVICES FOR SEPTEMBER 2017 

 

Sunday Sept. 3rd      12th Sunday after Trinity 

11.15am, Rev’d Stephen West  Parish Communion  Ideford 
 

Sunday Sept. 10th        13th Sunday after Trinity 

 6.30pm, Rev’d Stephen West  Evensong   Ideford 
 

Sunday Sept. 17th         14th Sunday after Trinity        

10.00am, Rev’d Roderick Withnell Village Praise   Ashcombe               

10.00am     Family Communion   Ideford 
 

Sunday Sept. 24th        15th Sunday after Trinity 

6.30pm, Rev’d Stephen West  Evensong   Ideford 
 

Thursday Sept. 28th  

4.15pm     Messy Harvest  Ideford Village Hall 
 

Service Leaders are subject to change. 
 

Ideford Readings for September 

  Reading    Readers   Sidesmen 

Sept. 3rd     Romans 12.9-end  Alan Wooderson  Alan Wooderson 

  Matthew 16.21-end  Vanessa Morby  Vanessa Morby 
 

Sept. 10th  Ezekiel 33.7-11 

  Matthew 18.15-20 
 

Sept. 17th   Romans 14.1-12  Alan Wooderson  Alan Wooderson 

  Matthew 18.21-35   Nicki Horseman  Nicki Horseman 
 

Sept. 24th   Jonah 3.10 – 4.11 

  Matthew 20.1-16 
 

Ashcombe Reader for September 17th Mrs Carolyn Bourne 
 

BISHOPSTEIGNTON SERVICES 

1st Sunday       

9.00am    Holy Communion (said)   

10.30am    Village Worship at the Methodist Church 
 

2nd Sunday    

9.00am    Holy Communion (said BCP)    10.30am     Holy Communion (sung) 
 

3rd Sunday 

9.00am    Holy Communion (said)      10.30am    Village-Family Praise 
 

4th Sunday    

9.00am    Holy Communion (said)      10.30am    Parish Communion (sung) 
 

Every Wednesday   

10.00am   Holy Communion, and prayers for healing (said) 
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WANTED! 
 

 

 

 

Your Parochial Church Council is looking for a new 

secretary, can you help? 
 

We are looking for someone who has the following: 
 

• Sufficient IT skills to access websites and complete documents on line. 
 

• Generate meeting agenda documents/minutes. 
 

• Share email communications when necessary. 
 

• Maintain a record of PCC business. 
 

• Attend meetings every 3-4 months. 
 

This is a voluntary role and open to anyone interested in supporting the community. 

Regular church attendance not essential. Full training provided. 

Good sense of humour an advantage! 
 

Contact Rev Stephen West. Tel No: 775247 for more information. 

DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST - Saturday September 9th 
 

The Devon Historic Churches Trust is dedicated to funding repairs and maintenance to 

places of Christian worship in the Diocese of Exeter, and throughout Devon.  Saturday 

September 9th is Devon Historic Churches Day and David Aylmore is planning a 

sponsored drive in his 1931 Austin 7 Milk Delivery Car to raise funds for the Trust.  He 

will drive 35+ miles visiting 16 churches in the Kenn Deanery, and delivering milk to those 

serving refreshments on the day - starting at St. Mary’s, Ideford and finishing at St. 

John’s, Luton.  
 

Please give generously, as 50% of funds raised will be returned to our Parish. 
 

There is a sponsor form in the porch at St. Mary’s or please contact Alan Wooderson on 

01626 853188, e mail: ajwideford@ajwideford.plus.com  or Janet Aylmore on 01626 

852259, e mail: janetaylmore@hotmail.com . 

mailto:ajwideford@ajwideford.plus.com
mailto:janetaylmore@hotmail.com
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News from St Mary’s      :     Caring for our Churchyard 

 

The Churchyard surrounding Ideford Parish Church is a special place in the village, a ‘living 

sanctuary’ within the heart of the community and a beautiful burial ground where folk come 

to remember their loved ones and tend graves and memorials.   The churchyard surrounding 

the Parish Church of St Mary has remained virtually unchanged for generations, allowing 

plants and wildlife to flourish alongside the historic monuments and memorials.  Some of 

our oldest trees are found in churchyards, hedges are full of nature’s food for birds, 

insects and small mammals.  Tufts of grass left against gravestones provide good cover for 

insects, whilst ferns and other unusual wild plants grow in the crevices of stone walls.  

Quiet grassland areas that remain uncut around the churchyard boundary give small 

mammals a chance to nest and helps butterflies. 

  

Since the closure of Ideford churchyard for further burials (except reserved plots) in 

2014, Teignbridge District Council’s contracted team, Quadron, has been strimming the 

grass on a regular basis during the growing season.   

 

Ideford Parochial Church Council, the body that still has legal responsibility for Ideford 

Church and Churchyard, is pleased to support Teignbridge District Council’s Pollinator 

Pledge (in conjunction with the charity ‘Bug Life’).  The object is to provide small pockets 

of grass which can be managed in a different manner to promote species that attract and 

support various insects and bugs.  Quadron has already provided a bug box and log pile 

habitat in the north west corner of the churchyard and the small plaque beneath the large 

Yew tree explains the project.  

  

There are other areas within the Churchyard that might be suitable for similar projects 

to improve and protect wildlife habitat, including native species hedge row tree planting.  

Early November would be the best time to plant trees and perhaps build another bug box, 

bee ‘hotel’ or hedgehog home for the winter.  TDC has offered to provide wildflower seeds 

for autumn sowing.  Watch this space for further details, or send an email to your 

Churchwarden, Alan Wooderson (ajwideford@ajwideford.plus.com ) if you would like to join 

in activities.  

                                                                 

                           

mailto:ajwideford@ajwideford.plus.com


4 
 

 

  
TUESDAY COFFEE MORNINGS 
 

September 5th  Angela Fox, Well Barn, Olchard 

September 12th  Angela Fox, Well Barn, Olchard 

September 19th  Kathleen Mortimore, Oaks Reach, Ideford  

September 26th  Ann R-J, 1 Town Farm Lane, Ideford 
 

 

 IDEFORD SHORT MAT BOWLING 

Tuesdays and Sundays 7.00pm in Ideford Village hall.  New members welcome.  

ART GROUP 
 

Returns from its summer break on Thursday October 12th. Please Note the new 

time: 2pm until 3:30pm. 

Adults - £5.00 per session, 16 and under - £3.50 per session.   

More information from Angie on 01626 854898.  
 

IDEFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Wednesday 6th September at 6.30pm – Village Hall, Ideford. Monthly  

Council Meeting - all Parishioners are invited and welcome to attend.  
 

BISHOPSTEIGNTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Meetings are held at 7.30pm at The Community Centre, Shute Hill 

Monday September 4th     Parish Council Meeting  

Monday September 18th  Planning Subcommittee Meeting 
 

BELL RINGING PRACTICE 
 

Practices normally in Ideford Church on Thursday evenings from 7.30pm until 

9.00pm, Please contact David Aylmore (852259 or Martin Sampson (853391) for more 

information. 
 

IDEFORD LUNCH CLUB  
 

Second Thursday of each month.  

For more details please contact Kath Mortimore (853394). 
 

MOBILE LIBRARY  
 

Wednesday September 27th 
 

Ideford (The Pound) 3.45pm - 4.15pm 

Luton (Church Street) 4.25pm - 4.45pm  

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - Regular Events 
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Other Events 

 
DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST DAY - Saturday September 9th 

See page 2 for details 

*  INVITATION * 
Devon Open Studios 2017 

Artists at St. John’s, Luton 

Preview Night September 8th 

7 - 9pm 

St. John’s Church and Schoolroom 
Paul, Angie, Andrew and Lynsey, together with Kath Vooght and John Reddaway  

welcome you to drinks & ‘nibbles’ before Devon Open Studios official opening on  

Saturday September 9th. 

 

Artists at St. John’s, Luton 

Saturday September 9th - Sunday September 24th 

11am - 6pm daily 
 

The artists are looking forward to welcoming you throughout the two weeks.  We will be 

open daily, sharing our work and inspirations.  Homemade refreshments available each day; 

the venue is level with wheelchair access and toilet.  There will be a prize draw featuring 

work by the artists.  All proceeds from the draw, donation jar and refreshments will go to 

the lovely church of St. John’s for its continuing upkeep.  Parking will be well signed and 

close by.  ~Dogs welcome on leads!  There will be finely crafted items, prints, original 

paintings and cards available for sale - something for everyone! 
 

Why not explore artists in the area, then come and relax with delicious refreshments. 
 

Event Guides will be available locally, in St. John’s and St. Mary’s, The Royal Oak and The 

Elizabethan Inn. 
 

Help 

If you would like to help by baking or joining the team at Luton (especially weekends), 

please contact Kath on 01626 776426.  If you would like to ‘steward’ for a couple of hours 

during this event, please contact Angie on 01626 854898. 
 

We all look forward to seeing you, be sure of a warm welcome –  

 

Paul, Angie, Andrew & Lynsey 
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DEVON OPEN STUDIOS 

September 9th - 24th 
 

What does an artist really do? How do they do it? Take the opportunity to find out by 

visiting all the Open Studios in your Parish and talking to the artists involved. There is no 

obligation to buy, and entry is free. The event runs for two weeks, from Saturday 9th 

September until Sunday 24th September, from 11am-6pm, although opening days and times 

vary. 
  

You can find out when each studio is open by picking up a DOS guide from libraries, shops 

and other public areas, as well as from outside Well Cottage, Olchard. 
 

Janet Street's ceramics and Sue Robson's Jewellery are in Ideford Coombe, venue 107. 
 

Rosemary Ensor's paintings, drawings, collages and cards are in Olchard, venue 108. 
 

Heather Jansch's sculpture and Kate Lyons-Miller's vessels are in Olchard, venue 109. 
 

We hope you can find the time to pop in at some point during the event! 

 

  

We are lucky to have so many Open Studio venues on our doorstep, 

so why not pick up a guide and plan a day out supporting our local 

artists. 

 

Devon County Council and Teignbridge District Council are 

working in partnership to deliver two Home Composting 

Roadshows by the Clock Tower in Newton Abbot town centre.  

8th  September 2017  9am - 3:30pm  

22nd September 2017 9am - 3:30pm  

 

 
Teignbridge residents will have the chance to buy a low-cost compost bin, enter a 

competition to win a hamper full of goodies and will have the opportunity to ask any 

questions they have about composting, how to get started and any general recycling queries 

they may have.  

 

For further information, please visit www.recycledevon.org 

 

  

http://www.recycledevon.org/
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St Mary’s Church, Ideford   

and St John’s, Luton 
invite all children under 12  

with their parents and grandparents to  

Messy Harvest 

 
in Ideford Village Hall  

on Thursday 28th September 

4.15-5.45pm 
  

Messy Church is where children and adults  

have fun together in  

creativity, celebration and hospitality. 
  

Everyone is welcome! 
  

Please let Liz Rice know if you would like to come 

lizrice890@icloud.com   
  

                       

mailto:lizrice890@icloud.com
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A Haldon Team Quiet Day 

 

Wednesday 11th October 2017 
 

All are welcome to join in this day, the fourth that we have held over the last two years. 

It will be a day to be nourished and to share time with others, for gentle conversation and 

personal reflections.   
 

The day will be led by Joy Taylor who is a Spiritual Director. Joy has called the day:  
 

Knowing Me, Knowing You 
 

Joy writes: “At times, we know God in our heads, but not in our hearts. In our busy lives, 

it is easy to go into automatic mode as we endeavour to be faithful to God in our home life 

and in our church family. During this day, we will explore themes of how God sees us and 

how we see God as we uncover some of the riches of Psalm 139 through reflection, 

stillness, silence, prayer.”  
 

The day will start at 10am and finish at 3.45pm, at Brunel Manor, Torquay.  
 

The cost is £20 per person and includes beverages, biscuits, in the morning, a 2-course 

lunch and tea and cake in the afternoon. Vegetarian and gluten free diet can be catered 

for. Car sharing will be organised.  
 

If you would like to attend, let me have your name and address with a cheque made out to 

Bishopsteignton PCC and post to Ruth Sewell, 19 Fore Street, Bishopsteignton, TQ140QR 

or leave it for me in the pigeon-hole at St John’s.  
 

With good wishes Ruth Sewell: email: - heart@ruthsewell.f9.co.uk  

Tel:  01626-779649 

  

Help us to keep our parks, beaches and open 

spaces clean, beautiful, and safe for everyone. 

Teignbridge District Council is revising its dog control powers and would like to introduce 

a Public Space Protection Order.  

Take the survey at www.teignbridge.gov.uk/dogsurvey and 

have your say. Survey closes on September 29th 2017. 

mailto:heart@ruthsewell.f9.co.uk
http://www.teignbridge.gov.uk/dogsurvey
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22nd October 2017 

12.30pm for 1pm 

A Variety of tasty dishes 

Vegetarian option available 

Raffle and a Licensed Bar 

Fun For all the Family 

 

Calling all Cooks - could you help make a dish/prepare food/ or serve on the day?  

Please contact Angela Fox on 01626 859599. 
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HOW TO LEAD PRAYERS AND READ THE LESSON IN CHURCH.  
 

Would you like to take a more active part in services, by learning how to compose and lead 

prayers and/or to feel confident as you read aloud from the Bible, or other readings, during 

services? If so, this is just the right workshop for you!  
 

It is also for those who already give their time to lead prayers or readings: this workshop 

will be a very important refresher, to help you to brush-up your skills - clergy included!    
 

All are welcome. Worship is a community venture and everyone is welcome to take an active 

part in how services are celebrated.   
 

The workshop will be led by Penny Doe, an experienced trainer who comes to Exeter 

Diocese from a background in television (she was a producer of Mastermind!)  
 

The workshop will be held at St Michael’s, Teignmouth on Saturday 28th October 2017, 

starting a 9.30am and finishing at 12.30pm (prompt start!). There will be nice 

refreshments - even a cake.   
 

If you are planning to attend, let me know.   
 

With good wishes  
 

Ruth Sewell. Reader in Training. 
 

Tel: 01626-779649 or email me at: - heart@ruthsewell.f9.co.uk 
 

PS. You will not be obliged to take anything on; you are welcome to attend even if you 

subsequently decide it isn’t for you. 

Garden waste collection service 

It’s not too late to renew! 
 

The new garden waste subscription period starts on 

1st September 2017. If you would like us to collect 

your garden waste after this date you will need to 

renew your subscription now. 

Want to sign up? 
 

If you haven’t signed up yet but would like us to collect your garden waste every 

fortnight, you can sign up for collections starting in September 2017. 
 

 www.teignbridge.gov.uk/gardenwaste  (renewals and new subscriptions) 

 

03300 882 834 (renewals only) 

mailto:heart@ruthsewell.f9.co.uk
http://www.teignbridge.gov.uk/gardenwaste
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Ideford Church Fete 2017 

 

The weather could not have been kinder, the stall holders could not have worked harder 

and the people who came, seemed to a person, from all feedback so far received, to have 

had an immensely enjoyable afternoon at the revived Ideford Church Fete held on the 

Millennium Green on July 15th. Very many thanks need to be given, particularly to the 

Millennium Green Trustees who prepared the Green for the day and to the Parish Council 

for their support to the event. The organisers of the various stalls and activities are all 

absolute stars in my view as they contributed so much to a fun afternoon. The consensus 

was that the event was as important in bringing people together and demonstrating 

community spirit as it was in raising money for the running of St Mary’s. The money raised 

was a staggering £2600. All down to the generosity of people and the creative and hard 

work of everyone who volunteered. So, a very big thank you to one and all. But what of 

plans for further Fetes in subsequent years?  I really would like to hear views as to 

whether an annual event is best or maybe every 2 years. It all does take a lot of organising 

and an enormous commitment from everyone who is involved in whatever way, in the lead 

up to the day and on the day itself.   
 

Whilst the financial result is tremendous, please remember that each year the community 

of Ideford needs to raise £12000 to keep St Marys open and to be available for religious 

services and events and for community use. There is no magic money tree, which is why you 

will see further fund raising events in subsequent months, for which I really would 

appreciate your support.   
 

Very best wishes   
 

Alan Wooderson,  Churchwarden   

Congratulations to Colin Turner who was the winner of the Ideford Church Fete Quiz. 

MARIE CURIE COFFEE MORNING 
 

I would like to say a very big thank you to all those who attended my coffee morning on 

1st July. I was overwhelmed by the support you gave me.  I raised a grand total of £880 

- a fantastic result.  Thank you to those who helped with teas, cakes, the gate, the draw 

and bring & buy and the many donations.  Without all of your help it would not have taken 

place. 
 

Thank you! 
 

Kath Mortimore 
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Chutney Challenge Winner 2017 

1st Kath Mortimore  - brandied apple chutney 

2nd Liz Spencer - apple peach and apricot chutney 

3rd Karen Kelly - mango chutney 
 

Thank you to all the contestants and voters for entering into the spirit of this new 

challenge.  As promised, here is Kath’s award winning recipe: 

Brandied Apple Chutney 

Tie a stick of cinnamon, 6 cloves and 12 peppercorns into a spice bag. 
 

Mix the following ingredients well, then add the spice bag and simmer until the  

mixture is soft and thickened then put into warm sterile jars. 
 

Ingredients: 

3 onions, chopped 

3lb apples, peeled and chopped 

2 cups of raisins or sultanas, minced 

2 cups dark brown sugar 

2 tsp ground ginger 

2 cups of cider vinegar 

1 cup of cider brandy (from a cider farm in Somerset!) 

1 cup apple juice 

  

Congratulations Kath. I think it was the brandy that tickled everyone’s taste buds! I do 

have some preserves available in my garage if anyone’s supplies dwindle dangerously.   

Liz Lucas                                         

Ideford 100 Club  
 

The lucky winners for July: 
 

 1st prize  No.12   Sue Harvey 

 2nd prize  No.99  Gladys Stevens 

 3rd prize  No. 72  Tim & Amanda Coleridge 
 

 The lucky winners for August: 
 

 1st prize  No.14   Jill Vicary  

 2nd prize  No.89  Sue Sampson 

 3rd prize  No.4   Sarah Chatfield 
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FOR HIRE 
 

IDEFORD VILLAGE HALL 
 

Ideal for Children’s Parties and Games, 

Meetings and Family Events 

Wedding Receptions, Christening Celebrations and 

Indoor Activities. 
 

Central Heating, Full Kitchen Facilities, 

Tables Chairs and Crockery Available 
 

Only £30 for: 

Mornings (8.00. to 12.00) 

Afternoons (1300 to 1700) 

Evenings (1800 to 2300) 

or 

Full Day and Evening for £75 

For Bookings Phone: 

01626 859585 

 

Village school seeks governors  
 

It is an exciting time to be part of Bishopsteignton Primary School, recently expanded to 

seven classes with capacity for 210 children and following a good Ofsted inspection, the 

school is set for a bright future. To help achieve our vision of the very best outcomes for 

all our pupils, we are seeking new governors from our local community.  
 

Governors are volunteers who offer a range of skills to the school from education, to 

premises and business experience, such as personnel, finance. We are looking for 

enthusiastic people who can spare some of their free time, and have a skill that could 

benefit our school. Governors do receive training from the school and Devon County.  
 

The community support for the school has always been strong and this was demonstrated 

again this summer by the amazing variety of workshops laid on for the children at this 

year’s village festival.  
 

We were inspected by Ofsted in March 2017 and received a good rating, being praised for 

many areas within the school. Our mission is to help the school sustain this positive growth 

and achievement.  
 

If you would like to find out more about becoming a governor at Bishopsteignton School 

please contact Chair of Governors, David Lamboll, on 01626 777570. Or, to find out more 

about the school, visit: www.bishopsteignton.devon.sch.uk  

  

  

http://www.bishopsteignton.devon.sch.uk/
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WEBSITES AND SAT. NAV. 
 

Haldon Team Website www.haldonteam.org.uk  

Ideford Parish Website www.ideford-parish.co.uk  
 

Church post codes for Sat Nav:  

St Mary’s, Ideford  TQ13 0BA 

St John’s, Luton  TQ13 0BN   

St Nectan’s, Ashcombe  EX7 0QD 

 

IDEFORD CHURCH FLOWER ROTA  

September 3rd & 10th  Iris Mohan 

September 17th & 24th Sarah Chatfield 
 

IDEFORD CHURCH KEY ROTA 
 

September   Alan (Greenacres) 

October    Kevin & Norma (George House)   
 

Any problems please contact Lesley, the Church Key Rota Co-ordinator on 01626 853752 
 

IDEFORD CHURCH CLEANING ROTA 

September  Alan Wooderson 
 

Thank you to those who have added their name to the rota in the church porch, there are 

still a few spaces if you feel able to spend an hour or two giving our beautiful church a 

little TLC. 
 

LUTON ALTAR FLOWERS & BRASS CLEANING 
 

September  Enid Vooght  
 

ASHCOMBE FLOWER ROTA 
 

September 17th  Mrs Abi Cotton 

  

NEWS FROM SHELDON 
 

Martyn Goss will be leading a Quiet Day at Sheldon on Tuesday 10th October.  Martyn is 

Director of Church and Society and Environment Officer for the Diocese of Exeter. The 

day will be held in silence and will include 4 addresses. Participants will also be able to 

benefit from the Sheldon grounds, chapels, library and art room during the day.  
 

£20 includes all the above plus lunch and refreshments.  
 

Sheldon, Sheldon Lane, Doddiscombsleigh, Exeter EX6 7YT 
 

For details ring 01647-252752 or see www.sheldon.uk.com   

http://www.haldonteam.org.uk/
http://www.ideford-parish.co.uk/
http://www.sheldon.uk.com/
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Ashcombe Village Club 
 

Opening times:  Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 7.30pm -11pm.   

   3rd Saturday of the month  7.30pm - 11pm   

   Sunday     1pm - 5pm. 

 

 Skittles Tuesday & Thursday.   

 Meat Bingo 1st Wednesday of the month.  

 Early Doors 1st Friday of the month. 

 

Membership:  Single £10, Couple £15. 

 

See website for further details: www.ashcombe-villageclub.co.uk  

 
CHUDLEIGH LIBRARY 

 

Monday  10.00am - 1.00pm   Tuesday 3.00pm - 6.00pm 

Wednesday 10.00am - 1.00pm   Thursday Closed 

Friday   2.00pm - 5.00pm   Saturday 10.00am - 1.00pm 
 

Tunes for Toddlers 

Come and listen to stories, make simple things to tie in with the stories and sing songs.  

Every Thursday during term time, 10.30am - 11.30am.  No need to book - just turn up!

  

Mobile Library dates and times can be found on page 4 under ‘Regular Events’. 

   

                                      IDEFORD VILLAGE TRANSPORT TIMETABLE 
 

Ring & Ride  Destination      Fares (return) 

Monday   Newton Abbot (will stop at Sainsbury's) £4.25 

Wednesday  Newton Abbot (will stop at Tesco)  £4.25 

Thursday  Teignmouth      £2.75 
 

How to make a Ring & Ride Journey 

• Choose which day you wish to travel.  Telephone 01626 888777 between 9am-3pm, 

Monday to Friday, answer phone service available at all times. 

• Please be ready by 9.30am.   

• Be ready at 1.00pm to be collected at the ‘Boarding Point’ for your journey home. 

• Please cancel booking if you are not able to travel. 

• Please wear seat belts at all times. 
 

Dawlish Community Transport Service operates in the area to provide transport for all 

ages whether they are disabled, frail, infirm or not...in fact anyone wishing to use this 

service will be very welcomed.  All our vehicles are adapted to take wheelchair seated 

passengers, have lowered steps and tail lifts.   
 

For more information please telephone 01626 888890 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ashcombe-villageclub.co.uk/

